## FINANCIAL RESOLUTION #24 OF 2015

## ACCEPTING GRANT FUNDING FROM THE SEAN M. WALSH K-9 MEMORIAL FOUNDATION FOR THE AUBURN POLICE DEPARTMENT

By Councilor Ruzicka, Seconded by Councilor McCormick

March 5, 2015

**WHEREAS**, the Auburn Police Department K-9 unit serves an important role in the Auburn community and is a valuable law enforcement tool that saves lives and improves efficiency in overall police work;

**WHEREAS,** the Auburn Police Department is in need of training and acquiring a K-9 unit this FY 2014-2015 due to the untimely passing of former K-9 Ozzy; and

**WHEREAS**, through the generosity of the Sean M. Walsh K-9 Memorial Foundation based in San Jose, California, the Auburn Police Department was awarded \$7,000 towards the training and initial costs related to a new K-9 unit; and

**WHEREAS**, the City of Auburn needs to recognize and accept the grant funding and execute all necessary documents in connection therewith.

## NOW, THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED BY THE CITY COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF AUBURN, NEW YORK:

- 1. That the Mayor, or authorized representative, is authorized to accept grant funding in the amount of \$7,000 from the Sean M. Walsh K-9 Memorial Foundation and to execute any reimbursement forms or other necessary documents.
- 2. That the City Comptroller's Office is authorized and directed to amend the FY 2014-2015 Auburn Police Department Budget by recognizing grant revenue in the amount of \$7,000 in the General fund gifts and donations account (A99 2705) and to increase expense authorization to the Police Department operating supplies budget account (A3120.412) in the amount of \$7,000.

## Council Resolution 24 of 2015 - City of Auburn, New York

3. This resolution shall take effect immediately upon its adoption.

	Ayes	Noes
Councilor McCormick	Χ	
Councilor Camardo	Χ	
Councilor Cuddy	Х	
Councilor Ruzicka	Х	
Mayor Quill	Х	
Carried and Adopted	Х	

I do hereby certify that the foregoing is a correct copy of the vote for Council Resolution #24 of 2015 of the City Council of the City of Auburn, N.Y., at a regular meeting thereof, held in the Council Chambers, Memorial City Hall, in said city, on the 5th day of March, 2015 and that the City Council approved such by the vote listed above.

Charles Mason, City Clerk Date: March 6, 2015